In case of enquiry contact Antoinette Jackson Direct Dial 01223 457001
Fax 01223 457009 DX 5854 Cambridge E-mail: antoinette.jackson@cambridge.gov.uk

The Rt Hon Sir Christopher Rose Chief Surveillance Commissioner Office of Surveillance Commissioners PO Box 29105 London SW1V 1ZU



1 July 2010

Our Ref CX/SRP Your Ref

Dear Sir Christopher

## Covert Surveillance

Thank you for your letter of 3 June sending me HH Dr Colin Kolbert's report reviewing the Council's management of covert activities.

We found Dr Kolbert's report constructive and encouraging. We are pleased to accept his recommendations and I shall ensure that they are implemented. We recognise the importance of enduring that are strong procedures and controls in place to govern the use of covert surveillance and will keep our systems under close review to ensure that they are fit for purpose.

I am grateful to you and to Dr Kolbert for your help in this matter.

Yours sincerely

Antoinette Jackson Chief Executive

Antoinette Jackson, Chief Executive, Cambridge City Council, The Guildhall, Cambridge, CB2 3QJ,

